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Monday, 17 October 2022 

From the Principal 
I hope you and your child/children have settled into our 
final Term of 2022.  

I want to provide you with an update on our COVID-smart 
settings, particularly with the latest change to isolation 
requirements and what this will mean for our school. 
Please review the following information and don’t 
hesitate to get in touch if you have further questions.  

On 30th September, National Cabinet announced that 
from Friday 14th October 2022, people who test positive 
to COVID-19 do not need to isolate. In line with this 
announcement, the NSW Department of Education have 
worked with NSW Health to support all schools to adapt 
to this change while continuing to prioritise student and 
staff wellbeing by minimising the risk of COVID-19 
transmissions.  

Students and staff should continue to stay home when 
sick. Students, staff and visitors should only attend school 
when they are symptom free. We strongly encourage all 
students, staff and visitors to follow the guidance issued 
by NSW Health. We will continue to send home students 
or staff displaying symptoms.  

Anyone who believes they have been exposed to COVID-
19 is strongly recommended to monitor for symptoms and 
test if they have any concerns, as well as wear a mask. We 
will continue to support our families to use rapid antigen 
tests (RATs) if symptomatic or if you believe you have 
been exposed to COVID-19. RAT testing may help identify 
the infection early and is important if you are in contact 
with people at greater risk of serious illness if exposed to 
COVID-19.  

We are continuing our COVID-smart measures. Our 
school will continue to operate with our baseline COVID-
smart measures in place throughout Term 4 to minimise 
transmission and keep our school open. This includes a 
combination of layered safety measures such as 
maintaining hygiene and cleaning practices, using rapid 
antigen testing (RAT) when experiencing symptoms, 
maximising natural ventilation, strongly encouraged 
vaccinations    and    strongly   encouraging   mask-wearing 

 

 

particularly when indoors and/or physical distancing is not 
possible.  

In certain circumstances, NSW Health and the Department 
of Education may advise that additional COVID-smart 
measures be temporarily reintroduced at our school. We 
will provide further details of any changes to COVID-smart 
measures at our school, if/when required.  

Reporting requirements from 14th October - Please 
continue to notify our school if your child tests positive to 
COVID-19 as we will continue to notify the school 
community of any known positive cases to prioritise 
student and staff safety and wellbeing.  

Selective high school placement process for placement in 
Year 7 in 2024.  

Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 
2024 open on 18th October 2022.   

Applications will close on 16th November 2022. The due 
date is strictly observed. Requests for late applications will 
be approved only under very specific and well-
documented circumstances.  

Find information about the application and placement 
process and apply online 
at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-
high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7.   
All candidates are required to sit the Selective High School 
Placement Test to be held on Thursday 4th May 2023.   

The online application dashboard enables parents to log in 
to make updates and add attachments even after an 
application is submitted. Parents also communicate 
directly with the Selective Education Unit through the 
system’s messages feature.  

Parents having difficulty completing or submitting an 
application, should contact the Selective Education Unit 
through their application dashboard or, if unable to do so, 
by email ssu@det.nsw.edu.au.  

Keep updated on the selective high school placement 
process at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes  
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Last day of Term 4 is Friday 16th December 2022  

As we near the end of the year, I want to thank you for 
your ongoing support and notify you of a date change for 
the last day of Term 4 classes.  

Students will now finish school on Friday 16th December 
2022.  

This is due to an additional School Development Day 
announced for staff across NSW public schools.  

School Development Days allow our staff to participate in 
professional learning that was put on hold due to COVID-
19 staffing pressures and plan ahead for 2023 to ensure 
we meet the needs of our students.  

With this change, we ask that you arrange alternative care 
for your child on Monday 19th December. While there will 
be no classes on Monday 19th December, if you cannot 
arrange alternative care for your child, we will provide 
minimal supervision at school.  

And to finish off, our build has started. The security 
fencing is going up as I write this – it’s all busy, busy. The 
library/staff room is a hum of activity and there’s a buzz of 
excitement.   

We all can’t wait until the end of Term 1 as we near the 
completed project.  

Until next week,  

Donna Stackman 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

School Calendar – Term 4 
Week 2 
Tuesday 18th October CUBS program 9.15 - 10.15am 
Thursday 20th October Newcastle Rebels Rugby 

League Gala Day - Cessnock 
Friday 21st October Assemblies: 

K-2 at 12.00pm  3-6 at 1.30pm 
Crazy Hair & Sock Day –  
Gold Coin Donation 

Week 3 
Monday 24th October Stage 2 Excursion – Phoenix 

Park Farm  (3/4 Red) 
Tuesday 25th October CUBS program 9.15 - 10.15am 

Stage 2 Excursion – Phoenix 
Park Farm 

Friday 28th October Grandparents’ and 
Grandfriends’ Day – 10.00am 
NO ASSEMBLIES 

Week 4 
Monday 31st October No Scaredy Cats, Parent 

Support Program 6.00-8.00pm 
Tuesday 1st November  CUBS program 9.15 - 10.15am 
Friday 4th November Assemblies: 

K-2 at 12.00pm  3-6 at 1.30pm 
Week 5 
Monday 7th November No Scaredy Cats, Parent 

Support Program 6.00-8.00pm 
Tuesday 8th November  CUBS program 9.15 - 10.15am 
Friday 11th November Assemblies: 

K-2 at 12.00pm  3-6 at 1.30pm 
Week 6 
Monday 14th November No Scaredy Cats, Parent 

Support Program 6.00-8.00pm 
Tuesday 15th November CUBS program 9.15 - 10.15am 
Wednesday 16th November Year 5 Leadership Day 

Week 7 
Tuesday 22nd November Orientation and Kindergarten 

Expo 9.15am – 11.15am 
Week 8 
Tuesday 29th November Kindergarten Orientation 

9.15am – 11.15am 
Week 10 
Monday 12th December Presentation Day: 

K-2 @ 9:30am  3-6 @ 12.30pm 
Friday 16th December Year 6 Clap Out 

Year 6 Farewell 
Last day of school for Term 4 

Week 11 
Monday 19th School Development Day 

PBL FOCUS – WEEK 2 
 

“I can be resilient” 

ASSEMBLIES - FRIDAY 
 

K-2        12.00pm 
 

3-6        1.30pm 



Presentation Day Award Sponsorship 
At the end of each year we hold our K-2 and 3-6 
Presentation Day assemblies. As part of these assemblies, 
some students are chosen to receive special awards in 
areas such as academic achievement, citizenship and 
sport. Most of these awards involve students receiving a 
medallion and a book prize. Each year we have 
parents/caregivers or community members who sponsor 
these awards and we would like to extend the opportunity 
to others who may be interested. If you would like to 
sponsor one of these awards please contact the office by 
Friday 4th November (Week 4). The cost of sponsorship is 
$30.00. 
 
 
Flexischools – Ordering School Lunches and Uniforms 
 

Department Guidelines – COVID-19 
Please be advised we are still following the Department of 
Education guidelines with regards to COVID-19. 
 
We will use the Skoolbag app to let parents know of any 
changes. 
 
No Scaredy Cats - Kindergarten 2023 
To help prepare our families for transitioning to big 
school, we will be running the No Scaredy Cats program 
which is designed to support parents in reducing anxiety 
and build resilience in their children.  
 
No Scaredy Cats is a three week program that will run on 
Monday evenings (6.00pm – 8.00pm) in week 4, 5 & 6. If 
you would like to attend, please contact the office.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Grandparents’ and Grandfriends’ Day 
Invitations will be sent home today to families for 
Grandparents’ and Grandfriends’ Day to be held on Friday 
28th October at 10.00am.  Please come and join us for a 
Sausage Sizzle BBQ.  Send your RSVP slip to the school 
office by Monday 24th October. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 26th October 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





From the Office 
If sending cash in with your child to make a payment at 
the office, please ensure you send the correct money as 
we do not carry a float. 
 
Our preferred payment option is via our online payment 
system on our website.  Please go to the Tenambit Public 
School website and click on the blue ‘Make a Payment’ tab 
along the top. 
 
Follow the instructions and enter your payment details 
etc.  Please note, you are not required to enter the 
student registration number. Contact the office if you 
need assistance or have any enquiries. Thank you. 
 
Please note when paying by EFTPOS at the school office, 
there is a minimum transaction amount of $10.00 due to 
fees charged to the school.   
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 


